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What a busy fortnight we have had at school. It was great to see some sun shine – even if only briefly. The 
big news for us this week was that we were officially playing on the school oval. Our students loved being 
back out on the grassed area kicking balls, exploring the natural environment and having adventures. 
Things are moving quickly as we near the end of the term, and there’s a lot happening in and around the 
school. Please read on to find out about what we’ve accomplished thus far, and what’s yet to come this 
term. 

Rapid Antigen Testing for the rest of the Term 

This week the NSW Department of Education unveiled plans for how they’d like us to proceed with rapid 
antigen testing for the rest of the term. We’ll be providing another batch of RAT kits to families for use for the 
rest of the term. The NSW Department of Education is no longer asking you to test your children twice a 
week (or each day if your children are in a Support Unit class). RAT’s need only be used if your child is 
presenting with symptoms of COVID-19. This being the case, the department has stipulated that each family 
should receive at least 5 RAT’s per child. 

We have decided that the quickest and easiest way to get this batch of RAT’s to families would be to send 
them home with children in their school bags next week. We’ll only send sealed boxes home in school bags 
so that parents can rest assured they’re getting test kits that haven’t been tampered with. 

We are aware that some people will not want to receive a/another consignment of RAT’s, and we respect 
the rights and opinions of people who feel this way. Please contact your child’s teacher via ClassDojo, e-
mail or telephone the school, if you do NOT want us to send home any RAT’s.  

If you would like RAT kits, but don’t want them sent home with your child, please also contact your child’s 
teacher or the school office. 

Please note that if you do not contact the school, we will assume that you consent to the kits being sent 
home with your child. There will be no roadside collection points in operation for the distribution of this last 
round of RAT’s. 

Please feel free to contact the school if you have any queries regarding this information.  

‘Welcome back/Meet the staff’ BBQ 

On Tuesday 15th March we welcomed families onsite for a ‘Meet the staff BBQ’. 
We had a wonderful afternoon meeting our new families and enjoying the 
beautiful weather. If you were not able to attend this afternoon and would like to 
arrange a time to meet your child’s class teacher, please contact the school 
office to arrange a time.  

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

  

 

Harmony Day  

On Monday 21/3/2022 we celebrated Harmony day: A day of 
cultural respect for everyone who calls Australia home – from 
the traditional owners of this land to those who have come from 
many countries around the world. The day was all about 
inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all Australians, 
regardless of cultural or linguistic background, united by a set of 
core Australian values. A big Thank you to Ms McLean who 
coordinated the events for us on this special day.  

National Day of Action against Bullying  

Friday 18th March was a National Day of Action against bullying. The Woy Woy Public School community 
proudly joined the nationwide movement in taking a stand against bullying. Our Student Representative 
Council and classes from Preschool to Year 6 pledged their support and commitment to stamping out 
bullying everywhere. We are so proud of the maturity and commitment students displayed when engaged in 
discussions on this important topic. 

School Photos  

School photo day is always an exciting day!! This year our school 
photos took place on Tuesday 22nd March and Thursday 24th 
March due to NAPLAN practice tests happening. The smiles on 
the students sparkled. A big Thank you to Mrs Barrett who always 
does an amazing job coordinating this event and to Mr Pumpa 
and our school leaders who gathered students and helped the 
days run smoothly. 

Bike safety 

Parents and carers are responsible for a student's travel to and from school. Schools take over responsibility 
and duty of care for the student once they enter the school premises. In their early years, children need 
particular help in detecting the presence of traffic and judging the speed and distance of oncoming traffic. If 
your child rides a bike to school, please make certain that they wear an approved Australian Standards 
bicycle helmet and they are aware and follow basic bike safety rules.  

 

 



 

Easter Hat Parade  

Our annual Easter Hat Parade will take place 
on Friday 8th April. We warmly welcome 
students to participate in our annual Easter 
Hat Parade by making an Easter Hat Bonnet.  

Making your own Easter Hat is not compulsory but is a lot of fun! Please make your hat at home if your child 
wishes to participate. Imagination is key! Get crafty with some feathers, gum nuts, leaves, stickers, and glue. 
With a bit of imagination your child will be the proud owner of an Easter Hat and will have the opportunity to 
showcase it to their peers and family members! 

Parents are welcome to attend the celebrations. COVID- Safe plans will be in place on the day. The Parade 
will be held as three separate events in order to manage the number of visitors on site. Notes for this event 
will be coming home soon.  

Excursions 

Some of our stages have begun planning their yearly excursions and deposits are now being taken for the 
Year 6 Canberra excursion. If any of our year 6 families would like to pay the deposit for this excursion 
payments can be made at the front office or online. Until we have final numbers for this excursion, we are 
only able to accept deposits.  

NAPLAN  

NAPLAN is a national literacy and numeracy assessment that students in Years 3, 5, 7 & 9 sit in May each 
year. It is the only national assessment all Australian students do. As students’ progress through their school 
years, it’s important to check how well they are learning the essential skills of reading, writing and numeracy. 
NAPLAN assesses the literacy and numeracy skills that students are learning through the school curriculum 
and allows parents/carers to see how their child is progressing against national standards and over time. 
NAPLAN is just one aspect of a school’s assessment and reporting process. It doesn’t replace ongoing 
assessments made by teachers about student performance, but it can provide teachers with additional 
information about students’ progress. NAPLAN also provides schools, education authorities and 
governments with information about how education programs are working and whether young Australians 
are achieving important educational outcomes in literacy and numeracy. The NAPLAN online test window 
starts on Tuesday 10 May and finishes on Friday 20 May 2022. More information regarding NAPLAN Online 
can be found here: https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment 

 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment


Attendance  

Education in New South Wales is compulsory for all children between the ages of six years and below the 
minimum school leaving age. The Education Act 1990 requires that parents ensure their children of 
compulsory school age are enrolled at and regularly attend school. Following an absence from school you 
must ensure that within 7 days you provide your child’s school with a verbal or written explanation for the 
absence. However, if the school has not received an explanation from you within 2 days, the school may 
contact you to discuss the absence. Our school class times are 8:50am – 2:50pm. Arriving late is sometimes 
unavoidable, however consistent late arrivals disrupt classes and student learning is affected.  

 
Important Information re: Busway Changes 
 
Due to roadworks on Carpenter Street between Veron Road & Ryans Road, Umina Beach from Monday 4th 
April to Friday 29th April 2022 there will be a change to bus Route 57's morning and afternoon services. 
Please see the attached flyers for further information or contact Busways Customer Service on 1300 69 
2929. 
  
Regards, 
Ona Buckley, Dan Betts & Michelle Williams (Rel) 
Principals 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) is a whole-school framework that promotes positive behaviour across 
our school. This fortnight teachers have been talking to students about the school expectation ’BE 
RESPECTFUL’. Lessons have focussed on using kind words when speaking to people, using a respectful 
tone, using good manners, and listening to others.  

Students who have been displaying these positive behaviours have been rewarded with ‘Stars on their Star 
Charts’ and families have been notified using the Class Dojo app. Congratulations to all of our students who 
are on track to receive their Green Behaviour Award and participate in the PBL rewards day at the end of 
Term 1.  

 

 

 

 

Wellbeing Programs  

Our wellbeing programs have been very successful this term and we have been able to support over 45 
students with our targeted programs. Through these wellbeing initiatives students develop self-awareness, 
self-control, and interpersonal skills that are important for school, work and life outcomes. Our wellbeing 
programs aim to develop understanding and skills to: 

• nurture a positive sense of self 

• promote respectful relationships 

• build capacity to manage emotions, behaviours and interactions with others. 

If you would like your child to access any of our wellbeing programs in Term 2 please contact your child’s 
classroom teacher or myself.  

Term 1 Police Youth Liaison Officer Visit 

On Wednesday we had a visit from the Police Youth Liaison Officer, Senior Constable Daniel McArthur from 
Gosford Police. The aim of the visit was to discuss the complexities of using social media and the dangers 
associated with ‘vaping’. The visit provided support and guidance to our Year 5 & 6 students who are 
accessing social media sites and being exposed to ‘vaping’ outside of school.  

 



 

The role of the Police Youth Liaison Officer is to strengthen relationships between police, students, and 
schools. They aim to promote harmonious communities and greater rapport between students and police will 
create a better understanding of the role of police in the community. If you would like to speak to the police 
youth workers, you can contact them on 4323 5599.  

 

Kindness Culture- National Day Against Bullying 

 

Friday 18th March was a National Day of Action against bullying. The Woy 
Woy Public School community proudly joined the nationwide movement in 
taking a stand against bullying. Our Student Representative Council and 
classes from Preschool to Year 6 pledged their support and commitment to 
stamping out bullying everywhere. We are so proud of the maturity and 
commitment students displayed when engaged in discussions on this 
important topic.  

Class Pledges 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

Resources and support 

If you or someone you know needs support to deal with bullying behaviour and you would like to find out 
more, or talk to someone, here are some organisations that can help: 

Kids Helpline 1800 55 1800 (telephone and online counselling for ages 5-25) 

Parent line 1300 130 052 

Lifeline 13 11 14 

SANE Australia (people living with a mental illness and their carers) — call 1800 18 7263 

Beyond Blue 1300 22 4636 — call or chat online with a trained mental health professional 

 

3M pledge to: 
-listen respectfully to 
others 
-speak kind words 
-include others 
-act kindly 



 

You can also ask your family doctor for advice or consult a psychologist if you would like more information or 
mental health resources for children. 

Online resources can be found here: 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/     

https://thebullyproject.com.au/parents/ 

Harmony Day  

On Monday 21st March members of Woy Woy Public School celebrated cultures from around the world. The 
day was spent learning about the many different cultural groups who call Australia home. Congratulations to 
our Colouring Competition winners:  

Kindergarten - Sadie Egan, Yr 1 - Max Sutton, Yr 2 Mia Coulson, K-6PG Emily Overton, K/6W Bentley 
Everingham Bascur, Yr 3 Lily Smith, Yr 4 Henry Kerkin, Yr 5 Delisha Pandya, Yr 6 Chinah Eeson. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/
https://thebullyproject.com.au/parents/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal 
Student Wellbeing 
 
 
 
 
 
On Thursday March 17, Woy Woy Public School recognised National Close the 
Gap Day. Closing the Gap is strategised by the government with the aim to reduce 
disadvantage among Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People in terms of life 
expectancy, access to education, and employment opportunities. 
 
This year, the theme for the campaign is, 'Transforming Power: Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander-led Transformation, Gender Equality and Equity, Allyship.' 
 
Teachers and students engaged in rich conversations, highlighting the significance of the day. We will continue 
valuing our commitment to reconciliation, through our Reconciliation Action Plan, which we look forward to 
launching with the school community next term. 
 
Blake Rosewarn 
Stage 1 Assistant Principal (Relieving)  
 
 



 
 

 
 
Research shows that sensory play builds nerve connections in the brain's pathways, which lead to the 
child's ability to complete more complex learning tasks. Sensory play supports language development, 
cognitive growth, fine and gross motor skills, problem solving skills, social interaction and self regulation. At 
Guliyali Preschool we provide many opportunities for the children to engage with resources and mediums 
that involve sensory exploration as well as linking it their current strengths and interests. This sparks many 
positive dispositions for learning including inquiry, curiosity and enthusiasm among the children. 
 
Please see some of the sensory experiences offered at Guliyali Preschool over the course of Term 1.  
  

  
 
Whitney Williams, Mrs Arnot and Mrs Egan 
  

 



 

 
After COVID delays and recent flooding, there was much excitement among K/6PG and K/6W students 
when Riding for the Disabled resumed last week. This valuable program has many benefits, ranging from 
balance and motor skills to safety and social skills. Students develop a close bond with their horse whilst 
learning to care for them and ride them. They participate in a variety of activities in the indoor arena and go 
on outdoor trail rides. Some of our students also appear in the latest Riding for the Disabled brochure. 

 

 

 

Students from K/6PG and K/6W celebrated World Down Syndrome Day this week. Everyone looked great in 
crazy, colorful, and unique socks. The students enjoyed showing off their socks and telling each other about 
the stories behind them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leanne Wiliame, Michelle Pathirana & Wayne Price 

 



 

 
We have finally got our rainbow up in our classroom.  

As part of our STEM project, we decided on making our classroom a 
welcoming space with a rainbow. We worked out how we could put one 
in our class, and then we worked out how we could make it. 

After delays last year because of Covid and then delays this year due 
to rain, we now have it on our ceiling. During our ‘making’ time we found 
the rain washed our dyes away, so we had to wait until the rain stopped. 

Let our class know if you like it and if you want to learn how to make 
one for yourself. 

 
David Owens 
Classroom Teacher 
 

 
  

 

 
       

 
Online ordering is available www.flexischools.com.au   APP: Flexischools 

 
  

    
 

 
 
 

 
Thank you to all our volunteers for your help. It is very much appreciated. 

 
Anne Wilson 

Canteen Supervisor 
 

 

Monday   
Tuesday 29th March Robyn 
Wednesday 30th March Vicki 
Thursday 31st March Kay 
Friday 1st April Sherry 
Monday   
Tuesday 5th April Robyn 
Wednesday 6th April Janet 
Thursday   
Friday 8th April Sherry 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

 

 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
**** Unless your enquiry is a matter of urgency, please restrict entry into our office area **** 

Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8:30am until 3:15pm. The office window is opened at 8:30am and closed at 
3:00pm however office staff are available until 3:15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 3:20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day, it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2:00pm 
to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP, and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ which 
is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for correspondence is 
woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to be 
printed at the school office and given to the classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
 

****** EFTPOS IS AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE ****** 
 

Understandably, our preferred method of payment for any school costs 
is contactless. 
 
Payments for any school fees or activities can be made either by credit 
card via the Woy Woy Public School Website (http://www.woy-
.schools.nsw.edu.au) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab or for your 
convenience we have also installed an EFTPOS facility at the front 
office. 

 
Should it be necessary for payment to be made using cash, monies should be placed in an envelope 
with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. If payment is for multiple children, each 
must have their own envelope. 
 
Thank you for your support in this matter.  
 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager  
 

http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 
 
   
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
YOGA CLASS 9.30 – 10.30 ON MONDAY MORNINGS 

Anglican Church Hall 147-149 Blackwall Rd WOY WOY. Air-conditioning available and off-street parking. 
IYTA registered yoga instructor with teaching experience (Wendy Baylis) 

To book SMS: 0423 433 781 or email: goodyoga1@westnet.com.au Facebook: GOOD YOGA (Woy Woy) 
or to contact Wendy for further information. Please bring your own yoga mat. 

 

 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

mailto:goodyoga1@westnet.com.au
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


    
 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



  

 
 
 
 

 
 


